
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Kevin Hamilton. There were no minutes from 

June’s Meeting! Thanks Frank. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:   $$3,242.00, we paid for the Tee Sweat Shirts so we are good there now. 

We do need to pay for the sun glasses Joyce got for us to give out at the 

upcoming events. 

 

Damage Report: All Damage reports should be submitted to the DIRT Program Form. It 

appears we are having problems with the new locating company from 

Century Link. Instead of (In many but not all cases) coming out with-in 

the 48 hrs. they send a E-Mail, Fax, or some kind of reply to the request 

stating that they and the contractor have made arrangements for the locates 

to be done at a different agreed upon time. This is or hasn’t been true. It is 

my understanding after talking with the company a few times that its an 

automatic message that gets sent out when they are behind. I have 

received this message more times than not and yet have never agreed on 

that or even have talked with anybody about that.  If this isn’t took care of 

something BAD as in damages is bound to happen. 

  

Standards Report: None at this time! Its not our nature to have any Standards. 

 

State Council Report:    No Report this month on the State meeting or the new event trailer. 

Maybe next month. 

 
 

P & E Report:  Linn County Fair July 13
th

 – 16
th

, 2016. The parking and vendor passes 

will be at Ferguson Water work’s Store on HWY 99 just south of Linn 

Benton C.C. Please make sure after you shift (Week days) U return them 

for the next day’s group as we are limited to how many we have. We are 

Booth 12. We don’t have a lot of give a ways so please leave some for the 

next group.  
 

Old Business: NONE at this time. 

 

   

New Business:  Kevin S. talked with us about the growing number of Growing Operations 

coming up around the state. Because of all the electricity needed to run 

them its putting a whole new light (No pun intended) on how the power 

companies are installing and hooking up power to these places. It’s not a 

 

ELUCC Meeting 
JULY 7th, 2016 

PO Box 582, Lebanon, Oregon 97355 



standard hook-up like for a regular business or home. A lot of these are 

done from a resident or farm like place. 

 

 

 

 

Projects: Please E-mail any new projects to Frank at ffrenzel@ci.lebanon.or.us. The 

Sheep Creek Project will start the Tuesday after the Bi-Mart Country 

Music Festival in Brownsville. (The project isn’t in Brownsville it on Hwy 

20 just East of what use to be the Mountain House.) Its planned to take 2 

months. The City of Lebanon started the pipe laying for the new Water 

Treatment plant on River Road on Friday July 8
th

. This will take a few 

months and then we are anticipating more projects related to the plant in 

the near future in that area. Hwy 34 and Seven Mile Lane is in the works 

to get a traffic Light at that intersection sometime before Fall of this year. 

  

 

Next Meeting: Will be at the Wing Ming Restaurant at 1170 Main St, Lebanon. This is at 

the Y just across the tracks in the little strip mall by James Gang Pizza. 

Thursday Aug. 4
th

, 2016.  

Frank Frenzel       

Secretary/Treasurer ELUCC 

City of Lebanon 

 

ATTEDENCE 

 

Frank Frenzel   City of Lebanon 

Larry Nelsen   Van Lee Construction 

Joyce Nelsen   RTI 

Kevin Stephens  Pacific Power 

Kevin Hamilton  LCRD 

Karl Frink    City of Brownsville 

Tuner Reed   RTI 
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